
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 7/10/2017 10:09:12 AM
Subject: RE: Greenville Rotary

Will do.
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Monday, July 10, 2017 10:09 AM
 
To: Hayden Grooms ; Tori Beth Black ; Catherine McNicoll ; Lily Cogdill ; Broome, Darryl ; Brandon Landrum - SLED 
(blandrum@sled.sc.gov) 
Subject: Greenville Rotary
 
Lily, please contact Scott and book October 24th. Thanks
 
sstephens102@hotmail.com​
 

Danny,
 
I apologize but I sent you wrong dates for the club meetings this year. We meet on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays 
of the month. As of right now, the dates I have available for the Lt. Governor to speak are October 24, 
November 14, and November 28. Because our club is so large, it is important for me to schedule our programs 
as soon as possible. Please let me know if any of these dates are good.
 
Best,
 
Scott Stephens
President-Elect
Rotary Club of Greenville
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